Elmer Borough Land Use Board

Minutes of Board Meeting

Wednesday, February 2nd, 2011

The regular monthly meeting of the Elmer Borough Land Use Board was held on Wednesday, February 2nd, 2011 at 7:30 p.m. in the Elmer Borough Hall.  

Dawn Williams read the Open Public Meetings Act Statement.

Present at the meeting were Blinn Bostwick, Leigh Bostwick, José Cardona, Fred Davis, Jay DuBois, Lewis Reed, Councilman Steven Schalick, and Secretary Dawn Williams.  Denny Hardman, Linda Herrmann, Scott McDonald, Vice-chairman Robert Richards, and Mayor Joseph Stemberger were absent.  Solicitor Kenneth Miller Jr. and Zoning Officer John Leech were also present.  
Attorney Kenneth Miller Jr. administered the Oath of Allegiance to José Cardona (Class 4).
Fred Davis motioned and Secretary Dawn Williams seconded to nominate José Cardona as Chairman.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Jay DuBois motioned and Fred Davis seconded to adopt the Board Minutes from January 5th, 2011 as presented.  The motion was unanimously carried.  
Secretary Dawn Williams introduced the topic of a “rebuild” situation on the property located at 126 North Main Street.  Solicitor Kenneth Miller further explained that the potential new owner (and their lender) wishes to obtain a formal approval to rebuild a similar home in the same footprint on the existing non-conforming lot should the home be destroyed in the future.  Giacomo Reggente testified on behalf of the potential new owner.  Chairman José Cardona suggested that a “rebuild letter” should be written for the potential new owner, in order for them to obtain appropriate funds for the property.  Solicitor Kenneth Miller will assist in creating a letter for the new owner which will state the conditions in which a new home could be built on the existing non-conforming lot, which should satisfy the lender.
Solicitor Kenneth Miller Jr. presented the Board with his contract for the year.  Secretary Dawn Williams motioned and Fred Davis seconded to approve the contract as presented.  Chairman José Cardona signed the new contract and will forward it to the Borough Council for review.  
The next Land Use Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 2nd, 2011, at 7:30 p.m. in the Elmer Borough Hall.


At 7:55 p.m. Leigh Bostwick motioned and Chairman José Cardona seconded to adjourn the meeting. The motion was unanimously carried.  
Respectfully submitted,
Dawn M. Williams

Land Use Board Secretary

